
CITY OF PLEASANT GROVE, ALABAMA 

COUNCIL MINUTES 

DECEMBER 07, 2020  

The City Council of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama, , met in the Council Chambers at 

Pleasant Grove City Hall, 7:00pm for the council meeting with the following present:  

Mayor:                             Jerry W. Brasseale    

Council Members:           Philip Houston   

                                      Yolanda Lawson   

                                Ken Hatfield   

                                Kevin Dunn   

                                          Ray Lassiter   

  

Also present:   City Clerk Recarda Cobb, Lieutenant Todd Cornelius, Captain Daniel Reid 

  

Prayer by Mayor Jerry Brasseale  

  

Pledge of Allegiance by Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip Houston 

  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

  

Councilor Ray Lassiter made a motion to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of 

November 16, 2020. 

  

The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn.  

  

Motion passed unanimously.  

  

APPROVAL OF BILLS  

  

Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of 

$136,303.14.  

  

The motion was seconded by Councilor Ray Lassiter.  

  

Motion passed unanimously.  

 

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 12072020.   Resolution approving pole attachment 

agreement with Alabama Power Company for the attachment of holiday decorations. 

 

Councilor Yolanda Lawson made a motion to approve Resolution No. 12072020. 

 

The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn. 

 

Motion passed unanimously 

  

  

OFFICERS OF THE CITY REPORTS  

  

Lieutenant Todd Cornelius stated that Fire Department have picked up the items purchased by 

Jefferson County Commission with COVID funds. 

 

Captain Daniel Reid stated that Chief Robert Knight is off quarantining, several officers have 

tested positive for COVID, and that they are patrolling the neighborhood to secure the delivery 

of packages. 

 



Recarda Cobb informed the Mayor and Council of COVID funds received from Jefferson County 

Commission. 

  

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

  

Councilor Ken Hatfield inquired about speed monitors being included in the budget.  Captain 

Daniel Reid responded yes. 

 

Councilor Yolanda Lawson - None 

 

Councilor Kevin Dunn stated that he is waiting on rental agreements from interested parties for 

the rental of Pleasant Grove’s Sports Complex.   

 

Councilor Ray Lassiter stated that he is waiting on information from Doug Hyche, building 

inspector, concerning the repair of street lights. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip Houston commended the parade committee for doing an outstanding job 

with the Christmas Parade. 

 

Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to use funding from the Alabama Trust Fund to repair the 

Pleasant Grove Recreational Center.  The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip 

Houston.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

  

CITIZENS COMMENTS  

  

Wayne Sellers, 809 13
th

 Court, inquired about the condition of the road.  Mayor Jerry Brasseale 

said he will look into it. 

 

ADJOURNMENT  

  

Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to adjourn. 

  

  

 _______________________________  

Jerry W. Brasseale, Mayor  

Attest: ___________________________                              

Recarda Cobb, City Clerk  

  

  

  


